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Ms Rose 

request-530912-0f2bdcaf@whatdotheyknow.com 

 

Elizabeth Murray

Information Officer

Customer Resolution Team

Housing and Modernisation

accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk

3 December 2018

Ref: 997662

Dear Ms Rose, 

      

Thank you for your request for information, which we received on the 8 November 2018. This 

information is being provided as a statutory obligation under the Freedom of Information Act 2000   

Your Request: 

 

1. Number of households in Band 1 entitled to 4 bed properties and break down of numbers in each of 

the following groups a. Group A b. Group B c. Group E+ d. Group F 

 

2. Number of households in Band 2 entitled to 4 bed properties and break down of numbers in each of 

the following groups a. Group A b. Group B c. Group E+ d. Group F 

 

3. Number of households in Band 1 entitled to 3 bed properties and break down of numbers in each of 

the following groups a. Group A b. Group B c. Group E+ d. Group F 

 

4. Number of households in Band 2 entitled to 3 bed properties and break down of numbers in each of 

the following groups a. Group A b. Group B c. Group E+ d. Group F 

 

5. Number of households in Band 3 with TWO OR MORE PRIORITY STARS entitled to 4 bed 

properties and break down of numbers in each of the following groups a. Group A b. Group B c. Group 

E+ d. Group F 

 

6. Number of households in Band 3 with TWO OR MORE PRIORITY STARS entitled to 3 bed 

properties and break down of numbers in each of the following groups a. Group A b. Group B c. Group 

E+ d. Group F 

 

7. Number of households in Band 3 with TWO OR MORE PRIORITY STARS entitled to 3 bed 

properties who were registered before 31 January 2016.  
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8. Number of households in Band 3 with TWO OR MORE PRIORITY STARS entitled to 4 bed 

properties who were registered before 31 January 2016.  

 

9. Total number of households in Groups A, B and E+ in Band 1 and Band 2 entitled to 3 and 4 bed 

properties. 

 

Our Response: 

The information in this response where the figures are less than 5 has been withheld pursuant to 

section 40 of the Freedom of Information Act. While this information by itself is not personal data, due to 

the small numbers we consider that along with other information that may be available to you it may be 

possible to identify a named individual from these figures. Section 40 is an absolute exemption and 

doesn’t require consideration of the public interest test. 

 

1.  
A = 0   
B = Less than 5   
E+ = Less than 5    
F = 37 
 
2.   
A = 0   
B = 8   
E+ = Less than 5     
F = 55 
 
3.  
A = 0   
B = Less than 5     
E+ = Less than 5   
F = 95 
 
4.  
A = 0  
B = 5   
E+ = Less than 5    
F = 113 
 
5.  
A = 0   
B = 0   
E+ = 0   
F = 13 
 
6.  
A = 0   
B = 0   
E+ = 0   
F = 16 
 
7. 13 
     
8. 6 
 
 



 

Page 3 of 3

9.  
Band 1 – 3 bed   
A = 0   
B = Less than 5     
E+ = Less than 5   
     
Band 1 - 4 bed   
A = 0   
B = Less than 5    
E+ = Less than 5   
     
Band 2 – 3 bed   
A = 0   
B = 5   
E+ = Less than 5   
     
Band 2 - 4 bed   
A = 0   
B = 8   
E+ = Less than 5   
 

Please note that under the Privacy and Electronic Communications (EC Directive) Regulations 2003 

Southwark Council ask not to receive unsolicited marketing communications. 

You are free to use the information provided for your own purposes, including any non-commercial 

research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting.  Any other re-use, for example 

commercial publication, requires the permission of the copyright holder.  If you have any queries or 

concerns then please contact us using the above details.  

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make an 

appeal for a review of our decision, you should contact us at accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk, quoting the 

reference number above.  

If you are not content with the outcome of your appeal you may apply directly to the Information 

Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot make a decision unless 

you have first exhausted our internal appeal procedure and you should contact her within 2 months of 

the outcome of your internal appeal. Further information on the Freedom of Information Act is available 

through the Information Commissioner at www.ico.org.uk  

  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Elizabeth Murray 

Information Officer 

 

 


